
 

 
Dedicated to Jesus Christ, we are committed to making a difference by  

caring for one another, growing in our ministries, and reaching beyond ourselves. 

 

Sharing Second Sharing 
 Second Presbyterian Church 

September, 2025 KAIROS CORNER  

A couple of months ago, we dove into the process of creating a new logo for our congregation. Logo 
updates are tricky enough, but doing it while the Cracker Barrel logo drama was all over the news? 
Let’s just say the timing made our task feel like “daunting with a capital D.” 

 
The designers, however, were unphased. They listened to how we described our congregation—our 
values, our commitments, our place within our community. They looked at the images of our building 
we sent them, since the process revealed how much the physical space meant to us. And they 
attended to our ideas about possible colors and fonts, as well as what we hoped our logo might “say” 
to our neighbors. 
 
With all the fanfare a newsletter article can muster, here’s our new logo: 
 

 

I wonder if you recognize the image that accompanies the font? It’s been hidden in plain sight in our 
sanctuary for just a bit longer than 100 years now. Shoot me an email to share where you think you’ve 
seen it. While I may not award a prize to the first right answer, be assured you will impress me if you 
get it right! 
 
I was relieved to learn that our new logo is really a nod to our past. Our long history of loving our 
neighbors as we reach beyond ourselves, our commitment to care for one another, our desire to 
continue to walk the way of discipleship as God draws us more deeply into the story of God’s love…
it’s a beautiful history that is unfolding into the future to which God is leading us 
 
We will slowly begin the integration of our new logo into our communications, including a redesigned 
website that will be much more user-friendly. As we are still working to align our staff for this new 
season, your patience is a great gift. 
 
Be sure to let me hear from you if you can tell me where the image comes from. 
 
With gratitude and hope, 
 
Pastor John 



 

        Faith Pathways for Adults  
Beginning September 14th 

 

         Sunday mornings 9:40 -10:40 a.m. 
 

Bible Explorers (Room 202 – 2nd Floor) 
Interested in studying the Bible with others searching for more depth in interpreting the scriptures? The Bible Explorers class 
offers that each week during the Sunday school hour. Using The Bible Project, we review short videos that prompt 
conversation about the Bible that leads to a crucial question for class discussion: What wisdom can I find in the Biblical stories 
that is applicable to my daily life? This year, we’ll be  studying the Prophets, taking an in-depth look at the Gospel of Matthew 
and several of the Epistles of Paul. Join us and dive deeper into theological concepts and rediscover the Bible as it speaks to 
you today! Contact Shawn Caudill (tscaud1@uky.edu) for more information. 

 

Women’s Sunday Gathering & Study (Room 205 - 2nd Floor and via Zoom)   
 All ladies are welcome to join us as we meet both in-person and online. This fall, they will be studying the book A Song for 
 Nagasaki: The Story of Takashi Nagai - Scientist, Convert, and Survivor of the Atomic  Bomb.  For more information, contact 
 Catherine Hunt (chowehunt@gmail.com).  
 

Forum Program: Forum Room - 1st Floor Hallway) - A weekly talk or video presentation about a variety of topics that connect 
the church with concerns of community and cultural significance.  Scheduled topics for September include:. 
 

· September 14: Doris Settles, who penned the book “Kentucky and the War of 1812,” will tell us about the state’s large role 
in that war and how much more important the war was than most people realize. Dressed as a woman from that time, Doris 
will take you on a journey with the brave soldiers and one porcine pal. 

 

· September 21:  A Reader’s Theater performance featuring poems from the book “Troublesome Rising: A Thousand-Year 
Flood in Eastern Kentucky” edited by Melissa Helton, who will join us to talk about the catastrophic flash flood that claimed 
the lives of more than 40 people and devastated homes and communities in Central Appalachia in late July 2022. 

 

· September 28:  Carolyn DuPont of Braver Angels out of Jessamine County is helping to start a group in Lexington. Braver 
Angels works to promote healthy dialogue between political groups. They are doing a workshop to teach empathetic listening 
to a group of people from both sides of the political spectrum on Oct. 18. They do not seek to change minds – just to find 
common values and respect for the other. Second Presbyterian’s Jeanette Coufal and Shawn Caudill are interested in 
starting a group.  

Youth and Children Sunday School Kick-Off  
 

All children, youth, and their parents are invited to join us for our annual 
Sunday School kick-off on September 7th at 9:30 am in Fellowship 
Hall!  We will have breakfast goodies (fruit, muffins, water and juice), 
parents can turn in the annual Registration and Release forms and youth and 
children can meet their teachers! Come join us as we begin a new year of 
learning and growing in faith together as followers of Jesus!  



 MEMBER AND OTHER NEWS 
Congratulations To: 
 

· Taylor Hodges and Cody Gramig who were married 
in Colorado on August 16th. Taylor is the daughter of 
Shawn and David Phelps.  

· Elise Shainfeld and Jacob Marshall who were 
married on August  30th.  Elise is the daughter of Lisa 
Shainfeld. 

· John Paul and Erica Graff on the birth of their 
daughter, Kenzie Hope Graff, born August 8th.  
Grandmother is Vicky Graff.   

· Jackson and Maitlin Gray on the birth of their son, 
Jackson “JP” Powell Gray, born August 17th.  
Grandparents are Vanessa Wells-Gray and Franklin 
Gray.   

 
We Extend our Love and Sympathy To: 
· Veronica and Mykal Taylor and Jessie Power, on 

the death of Veronica and Jessie’s father, Gary 
Power. 

· Harvie Wilkinson and family on the death of his 
brother, Jack Wilkinson.  

· The family of Betty Mills who died on August 14th.    
· The family of Genie Whayne who died on August 

17th.  
 

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
2 Emily Pike 
3 Lucy Rogers, Abby Rogers 
4 Fredda Moody, Beverly Stockwell 
6 Cary Barr 
8 Tom Lillich, Mark Dildilian, Dav Davidowski,               

Sean Leslie 
9 Keith Williams 
11 Julia Leopold, Jo Anne Haga 
12 Jane Meenach, Phillip Granacher 
14 Anne Keating, Lauren Gilbert, Anne Bolton 
15 Larry Deener, Jordan Yeiser 
16 David Leachman, Sarah Sandberg, Ann Pedersen, 

Melinda Reed 
17 Laura Ladd, Laurel Kratt’ 
18 Joe Bryant, Rob Edwards, Andrew Pedersen 
19 Mike Leemhuis, Faith Shore, Jim Leake,                

Adam Nipper 
21 Randy Powell, Alexander Irwin, Helen Kientz 
22 Ronnie DeAeth, Tom Musgrave, Lindsay Costich 
23 Kathy Blomquist 
24 Jenna Coy 
25 Bob Singleton, Rich Mains 
26 Jack Phillips 
27 Robert Chirwa, Stuart Hartley, Cathy Carpenter 
29 Ben Dycus 
30 Sandy Elliott, David Freibert, Sally Scherer, Mary 

Beth Clarke 
 

FOR THE HEALTH OF IT 
Cast your cares on the Lord and He will sustain you.   

               Psalm 55:22 
 
As a caregiver, taking good care of 
yourself is one of the most important 
things to do. While caregiving can be 
meaningful, it can also be challenging 
and you need to be able to take on the 
task.  
 

This can involve asking family or friends to help out, 
making time for what you enjoy, or getting home health 
involved. Here are some helpful hints:                   
 

¨ Join a caregiver support group. You can pick up good 
information and hints as well as emotional 
support.                          

 

¨ Be sure to take breaks every day. Get a change in 
scenery.  

 

¨ Keep your other interests going. Spend time with 
friends.  

 

¨ Eat a healthy diet and get regular exercise.  
 

¨ Keep up with your own medical care 
 
Asking for help is more than ok. It is essential. Keep a 
notebook of needed tasks and observations so that 
someone else can help give consistent care. 
 
          Jackie Graves, Parish Nurse 
 
   * * * * * * * * *  
 

Save The Date: Seminar Series- Aging In Place 
     September 17th: 10:00 a.m. Lansdowne Signature Club 
     Call 859-351-5890 to register. 

If so, join us for a one session 
membership class on Sunday, 
September 14th. Those wishing 
to join the church will meet from 
9:30-10:30 a.m., in the Campbell 
Room (2nd floor).  
 

 
 

Following the class, you will be 
presented to the congregation 
during the 11:00 a.m. 
service. Scan the QR code to sign 
up or contact the church office 
(859-254-7768). 

 INTERESTED IN JOINING SECOND? 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
After an incredible kick-off event on August 17th, the youth 
are “officially” off to a great start and certainly hopeful about 
all that lies ahead. We were especially excited to meet our 
upcoming 6th graders and hope to see ALL Middle and High 
School youth at our upcoming events! 
 

· Alight Children’s Fellowship - We are excited to 
continue our Sunday Fellowship Group for 4th and 5th 
graders! We will gather the below Sundays from 12:15
-2:15 p.m., for recreation, mission projects, and fun ways 
of exploring our faith as we build friendships and learn 
how to follow Jesus and live out our faith.  

 

 September 7  January 11   
 October 5  February 2 
 November 2  March 1 
    March 29 
    May 3 (End of Year Party) 
 
· Youth Fellowship - All 6th - 12th graders will meet the 

below Sundays from 12:15-2:15 p.m. We play games, 
do team building, serve with mission projects, and have 
faithful fun! Youth Fellowship is a great way for youth to 
make strong connection with others in our church family,  
Invite a friend! 

  

 September 14    
 October 12: (CROP WALK: 3:30 pm)   
 October 26 (Trunk or Treat: 5:30-7:00 pm)  
 November 9 
 November 16    
 
· Downtown Youth Group (DYG) is an ecumenical 

collaboration between five congregations: Central 
Christian, Christ Church Cathedral, Faith Lutheran, 
First Presbyterian and Second Presbyterian. DYG is 
proud to be a space where all are welcome!  We meet 
from 5:00-7:00 (unless otherwise noted), Below is the 
schedule: 

 

 September 28 (Lexington Ice Center) 
 October 26 (Second - Trunk or Treat) 
 November 23 (FPC) 
 January 25 (Faith Lutheran) 
 February 22 (Christ Church) 
 March 22 (Second host with FPC) 
 

 * * * * * *  
 December 13 (Central Host with Second - 5-7) 
 February 8 (Central: Super Bowl Party - 5-8) 
 May 4: (Main Event: End of Year Party - 4-7) 
 
 
For questions about any of the above events, please reach 
out to Jenna Coy (jennac@2preslex.org) our Director of 
Children’s and Youth.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Covenant Choir: Rehearsals have resumed for the 
Covenant Choir which sings at the 11:00 service. 
Rehearsals are on Thursday evenings, 7:15-8:30, in 
the Chapel (top floor). This is our Fall Recruiting 
Season. High school and post-high school singers are 
welcome to join our singing community. If you have any 
questions before joining us, contact Gary L. Anderson, 
Director of Music (ganderson@transy.edu or 859-317-
3353).  
 
Carillon Handbell Choir: We meet for rehearsals on 
Wednesday evenings from 5:30-7:00pm in the 
Handbell Choir Room 211. The Carillon Handbell Choir 
is a volunteer ensemble which presents at services 
throughout the year. No previous ringing experience is 
required to be a member. Church members, community 
members, youth, and adults are welcome to join. 
For more information, please contact the director, Donna 
Phillips (donna.phillips@my.lpt.eduor or 270-319-2234).   
 
Children’s Music: We are excited for a new season of 
children’s music. Led by new directors Abigail Royal and 
Liam Schippers, children experience God through singing 
and the use of instruments each week in WOW (during 
the 11:00 service). This fall our children will share their 
music in worship during the 11:00 service on October 
19. Our Christmas Pageant will be on December 21 at the 
11:00 service. You can find more information about our 
children’s music program at www.2preslex.org/Children..  

CHILDREN AND YOUTH  MUSIC NEWS 

 

LEXINGTON SACRED 
MUSIC FESTIVAL  

How Can I Keep From 
Singing, a Hymn Sing  

 

 
Second Presbyterian Church (Sanctuary) 

Thursday, September 25 - 7:00 pm  
 
 

We are participating In One A-Chord in conjunction with 
the 250LEX Commission and the celebration of the city 
of Lexington, Kentucky. This week-long celebration will 
have 25 events at 25 different churches. Creating a 
community through singing is beautiful, emotional, 
exciting, uplifting. Our hymn sing will create a 
community of singers/listeners. We will use song sheets 
for communal singing. Brief narratives about the hymns 
will be shared. Audience members can request songs 
from the hymnal, too. And arrangements of hymns will 
be sung by our Covenant Choir.  
 
This is a free event promoted by the 250LEX, but 
sign up is encouraged. Look for the registration link in 
the upcoming E-Blast. We expect guests, as well as our 
congregants, to join us for a time of uplifting music. 
Invite a friend to come and join you!   



JUSTICE MINISTRY NEWS 

CROP HUNGER WALK—SUNDAY, OCTOBER 12TH 

THANK YOU, SECOND CHURCH! 

For the 22nd consecutive year, Second Church will be hosting the Greater Lexington 
CROP (Communities Responding to Overcome Poverty) Hunger Walk will be held 
Sunday, October 12th from 3:00-4:30 p.m.  Due to draconian federal funding cuts 
inflicted upon Church World Service and global partners, God’s Pantry Food bank and 
KY Refugee Center and their national partners, our local and national WALK mission 
this year takes on a much greater urgency than ever before. When others STEP away, 
our community will take extra STEPS doing all things possible to continue providing 
life-saving humanitarian assistance to ALL our neighbors in need! Second Pres. 
WALK Team is ‘up and ready’ to receive donations, register to WALK, learn more 
about our mission at crophungerwalk.org/lexingtonky  
 
Crank & Boom committed to sponsor our WALK with their generous FUNdraising 
community program. ‘The Pints for a Purpose’ Campaign is September. 1-15th.   
Our WALK will receive $4 for each pint ice cream PRE-ORDERED during these 2 
weeks only!  Either go to 2nd Pres. FB to access QR code to place your order OR go to 
‘Pints for a Purpose at crankandboom.org.  Pick up your pints at the Clays Mill store 
anytime between September 20-30th.     
 
Contact Judy Maxson, WALK organizer, (jke659@gmail.com) with your questions and 
to volunteer for WALK Day activities! Abundant Thanks!  
       

 

· BACK TO SCHOOL SUPPLY DRIVE - Thanks to 
your generosity along with the generous donations of 
school supplies from Presbyterian churches in the 
city, EVERY child/youth/young adult at Westminster 
Village, from PreK through college, who registered for 
assistance, started the school year with a new 
backpack filled with all the supplies their classes 
specified. Once again, Second saw a need and 
responded....thank you for your support of the families 
at Westminster Village! 

                                        

· BACKPACK BUDDIES - Once again, Second Pres is 
partnering with God's Pantry to provide bags of shelf 
stable food  to students at Cardinal Valley Elementary 
School for weekend use when they are not receiving 
breakfast and lunches at school.  All weeks for the 
first semester of school have now been claimed but 
there are two weeks in the spring semester that are 
still available and need packers.  If your family or you 
and a group of your friends would like to provide a 
team of packers for  the week of 3/30 or 5/11 OR you 
would like additional information as to exactly what is 
involved in packing, contact Evelyn 
(ebkramer55@yahoo.com).  

 

 
                          * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 

 

Bottle Cap Collection 
Due to changes in Lexington/Fayette Urban County 
Government recycling program, the Mission Committee of 
Second Presbyterian will no longer be collecting bottle 
caps for the recycling program where benches were 
made for local groups/agencies.  Through the years, 
many local groups benefited from these collections and 
the efforts of individuals to donate the caps, sort, clean 
and deliver the caps to the site in Indiana and to bring 
back and deliver the finished products are truly 
appreciated.  Thank you! 

And what does the Lord require of you but to do justice, 
love kindness, and to walk humbly with your God?    

 Micah 6:8 
 

If you missed one of the Village Town Halls held at 2nd this 
summer, here’s your one last opportunity to complete the 
needs assessment survey…before Sept. 20th!   If you live 
in Fayette Co. and are 50+ years ‘young’, just click this 
link; your responses go directly to our UK professor 
research team.  Here is their request…’We are reaching 
out to invite you to participate in an important survey about 
the resources and services available to older adults in our 
community. Your feedback will help us better understand 
what aging-related services you currently receive, what 
resources are still needed , how we can improve support. 
The survey takes approximately 10-15 minutes to 
complete, and your responses will be kept confidential. 
Your insights are incredibly valuable and will directly inform 
how aging services are planned and delivered in the 
future. To participate, go to https://uky.az1.qualtrics.com/
jfe/form/SV_cx0tAQn8gdBu2A6. If you have any questions 
or need assistance, please don’t hesitate to reach out to us 
at abbie.latimer@uky.edu or lynden.bond@uky.edu or 859
-257-1267. Thank you for helping shape better services for 
our aging population.’ 
 
Justice is possible when we serve together with our 
BUILD family for the common good of ALL God’s children. 
Shawn Caudill and Judy Maxson will be inviting our church 
family to our upcoming late Sept/mid Oct. House 
Meetings. Your concerns, stories, experiences are 
imperative as BUILD continues the Microtransit, Renter’s 
Concerns and Villages justice campaigns. If we miss 
connecting with you, do reach out to us! 
 
One final Congregational Investment appeal to those with 
pending pledges. Please, asap, either mail directly to 
BUILD PO Box 21874, Lex. 40522 or give check to Shawn 
Caudill or Judy Maxson. Many Thanks! 



This year, Second Presbyterian Church joyfully celebrates another significant milestone—
Scarlet Hall's 10th anniversary as Director of Finance and Operations. Though many 
may not know Scarlet personally due to church policy requiring this position be held by a 
non-member—for the sake of privacy and objectivity—her impact is felt daily in every 
corner of church life. 
 
Scarlet essentially serves as the Chief Operating Officer of Second Presbyterian. She 
ensures that all financial matters are carefully documented, executed, and reported, 
providing crucial support to church committees and boards as they plan budgets and carry 
out their missions. Beyond the numbers, Scarlet manages the church’s administrative and 
maintenance staff, as well as its dedicated volunteers. She also plays an integral role in 
helping the Trustees manage the church’s buildings and property. In short, Scarlet is one 
of the key people who keeps everything running smoothly behind the scenes.  

 

Scarlet’s journey to Second began in Washington County, Kentucky, where she grew up on a farm. She attended the 
University of Kentucky, earning a degree in Accounting. After marrying Jim Hall, the couple moved to Michigan, where they 
raised three children—Lauren, Austin, and Sidney. In 2011, the family returned to Kentucky, settling in Lawrenceburg to be 
closer to family. Scarlet joined the staff at Second in 2015, after a career spent exclusively in the private sector. Over the past 
decade, Scarlet has faithfully served through the leadership of three Senior Pastors, bringing consistency, adaptability, and 
unwavering dedication to her role. 
 
Thank you, Scarlet, for keeping the wheels turning and for being such a vital part of the life and mission of Second 
Presbyterian Church! 

SECOND PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH HONORS SCARLET HALL FOR 10 YEARS OF DEDICATED SERVICE! 

Katie Baird—Assistant Director of Children and Youth Ministry 
 
Hi, I’m Katie! I recently graduated in May with my bachelor’s degree in Psychology, and I’m 
currently pursuing my master’s in Clinical Mental Health Counseling at Eastern Kentucky 
University. I have a strong passion for mental health, especially when it comes to supporting 
children and helping them grow into who God created them to be.  
 

I’ve spent a lot of time serving and growing in the church, and that experience has deeply shaped 
my heart for ministry and people. Outside of school and ministry, I’m a big fan of coffee, beach 
days, and painting! They’re some of my favorite ways to recharge and find inspiration. I’m so 
excited to see how God uses me in this ministry and how He continues to shape it for His glory. 

Meet Our Newest Staff Members! 

Liam John Schippers — Co-Director of Kids for the Kingdom Choir 
 
As a rising sophomore attending the University of Kentucky, I sincerely look forward to making 
music with the youth in our community and those at church. I believe God always has a message, if 
we are willing to hear it; especially through his gift of music. For Gods message is fundamental in 
our lives, and the spirit can be plentiful if we carry it in our daily life. I am most excited to lead the 
kids towards Christ, and teach them my favorite songs that I learned as a kid.  
 
Thank you all very much, and I'll see you around! 

 

Abigail Royal—Co-Director of Kids for the Kingdom Choir 
 
 

Hi!  I’m a choral music education and piano performance major from a small town in Alabama.  I 
also play clarinet in the wildcat marching band.   
 
I’ve been teaching children piano and choir at a fine arts camp in my hometown since I was in 
middle school. I plan to teach music, either choir or band, at a school once I graduate from UK.    

 



 

]Coffee & Conversation - Do you need any of these things?  A chance to connect with others. A safe place 
to talk about your faith or your fears—or event the mundane thing of your life.  If so, join Pastor John and unknown 
others in the congregation each Monday morning from 9:30-10:30 am (or so) in the Gathering Place. Hope to 
see you there! 
 
 

]Monday Beth Wachs Circle - All Presbyterian Women of the church are welcome to join the group on 
September 8th at 1:00 pm in the Forum Room for refreshments and Bible Study. The study this year is Finding 
Resilience, Joy, and Our Identity in Jesus Christ. by Rhashell D. Hunter. Please join the group as we meet 
September-May to study the Lessons.  
 
 

]Women’s Saturday Discussion -  Women's Saturday discussion group meet each Saturday at 9:00 a.m., 
in the Forum Room. Contact Amy Palmer (859-825-8703) for details.    
 

 
 

]Men’s Book Study - The Men’s Book Study group has been meeting weekly for over 25 years. The format is 
an open discussion of a book, including theological scholars, historians and other authorities on religious topics 
and experiences. Open forum discussion is welcome and we provide everyone with respect for and appreciation 
of differences and commonalities. We meet virtually via Zoom on Wednesday morning from 6:30-7:30 a.m. 
Contact Shawn Caudill for more information and the zoom link (859-608-6662 or tscaud1@uky.edu). 

  

Tuesday, September 2 
10:00 a.m. Staff Meeting (202) 
5:45 p.m.   Yoga 
7:15 p.m.   Chamber Chorale Rehearsal 
Wednesday, September 3 
6:30 a.m.   Men’s Book Discussion (Zoom) 
1:00 p.m.   Community Life Committee Meeting 
5:30 p.m.   Carillon Handbell Rehearsal 
7:15 p.m.   Personnel Committee  
Thursday, September 4 
7:15 p.m.   Covenant Choir Rehearsal  
Saturday, September 6 
9:00 a.m. Saturday Book Group (Forum Room) 
Sunday, September 7 
8:30 a.m. Worship  
9:30 a.m.   Sunday School & Families Kick Off (FH) 
11:00 a.m  Worship 
12:15 p.m.  Alight 
Monday, September 8 
9:30 a.m.  Coffee & Conversation 
1:00 p.m.  Beth Wachs Circle  
7:00 p.m.  Mission Committee  
Tuesday, September 9 
10:00 a.m. Staff Meeting (202) 
5:30 p.m.   Needlepoint Group (Forum) 
5:30 p.m.   Trustees Meeting  
5:45 p.m.  Yoga 
6:30 p.m.  Finance Meeting 
7:15 p.m.  Chamber Chorale Rehearsal 
Wednesday, September 10 
6:30 a.m.   Men’s Breakfast (Zoom) 
Thursday, September 11 
7:15 p.m.   Covenant Choir Rehearsal  
Saturday, September 13 
9:00 a.m. Saturday Book Group (Forum) 
Sunday, September 14 
8:30 a.m. Worship  
9:30 a.m.   Sunday School  
11:00 a.m  Worship 
12:15 p.m. Deacons 
12:15 p.m. Youth Fellowship  
Monday, September 15 
9:30 a.m.  Coffee & Conversation 
 
 

Tuesday, September 16 
10:00 a.m. Staff Meeting (202) 
1:00 p.m.   Prayer Shawl (Zoom) 
5:45 p.m.  Yoga 
7:15 p.m.  Chamber Chorale Rehearsal 
Wednesday, September 17 
6:30 a.m.   Men’s Breakfast (Zoom) 
11:30 a.m. Lexington Directions  
5:30 p.m.   Carillon Handbell Rehearsal 
Thursday, September 18 
7:15 p.m.   Covenant Choir Rehearsal  
Saturday, September 20 
9:00 a.m. Saturday Book Group (Forum) 
Sunday, September 21 
8:30 a.m. Worship  
9:30 a.m.   Sunday School  
11:00 a.m  Worship 
12:15 p.m. Session 
Monday, September 22 
9:30 a.m.  Coffee & Conversation 
Tuesday, September 23 
10:00 a.m. Staff Meeting (CMR) 
5:45 p.m.   Yoga  
7:15 p.m.  Chamber Chorale Rehearsal 
Wednesday, September 24 
6:30 a.m.   Men’s Book Study (Zoom) 
Thursday, September 25 
7:00 p.m.   Hymn Sing (Sanctuary) 
Saturday, September 27 
9:00 a.m. Saturday Book Group (Forum) 
Sunday, September 28 
8:30 a.m. Worship  
9:30 a.m.   Sunday School  
11:00 a.m  Worship 
5:00 p.m.   Downtown Youth Group (Lex. Ice Center) 
Monday, September 29 
9:30 a.m.  Coffee & Conversation 
Tuesday, September 23 
10:00 a.m. Staff Meeting (CMR) 
5:45 p.m.   Yoga  
7:15 p.m.  Chamber Chorale Rehearsal 

Calendar  



Second Presbyterian Church 
460 E. Main St. 
Lexington, KY  40507 
 
Church Phone: 859.254.7768 
Internet:  www.2preslex.org 
E-Mail:  office@2preslex.org 

Below are various opportunities where we could use your 
gifts of time and talent! Scan the QR code and visit our 
LinkTree to sign up. Please contact the church office with 
questions (859-254-7768). 
 
 

 

 

· Host Coffee/Donuts 
 We need you (or your family) to host between services on Sundays beginning September 14th. Donuts are 
 delivered to the church on Sunday mornings...all we need is your smile!   
 

· Provide a Meal for Alight  
 We are looking for members of our congregation to provide lunch after the 11am worship service for our 
 Alight Fellowship (4th & 5th graders).  We ask that the food be delivered no later than 12:30 so you can also drop it 
 off before the 11am service in the Youth room kitchenette. More in-dept directions, allergies and estimated number 
 of kids you will be providing for will be sent to you upon signing up.   
 

· Provide a Meal for Youth Fellowship 
 We are looking for members of our congregation to provide lunch after the 11am worship service for our 
 Youth Fellowship (6th-12th graders). We ask that the food be delivered no later than 12:30 so you can also 
 drop it off before the 11am service in the Youth room kitchenette. More in-dept directions, allergies and estimated 
 number of kids you will be providing for will be sent to you upon signing up.   
 

· Worship Leader (11:00 service) 
 Worship is the work of the whole church, and we hope you’ll share your gifts to inspire our congregation to a deeper 
 praise. We will send you the readings, instructions, and any special information before your selected Sunday  
 
· Water Pourers 
             Looking for children and/or youth to pour the water into the baptismal font on Sunday mornings.  


